
PShR Board Meeting 
February 11, 2025 

 
 
Present:  Elizabeth Klocker, Kayla Smith, Lucy Stafford, Chris Power, Nicole Mauser-
Storer 
 
Elizabeth called the meeting to order at 7:35 CST/5:35 PST 
 
Chris had distributed the year-to-date reports for income/expenses, transactions and 
membership as well as the current balance in checking and PayPal. Explained that the 
expense to HiDat was for maintenance of the registry which, along with ISG dues, is the 
organization’s largest annual expenses. 
 
Nicole reported that she had received emails from two individuals who indicated they 
were interested in having their horses inspected in the next one to two years. Nicole will 
reach out to them. 
 
Nicole noted that she is the only one that has access to the PShR email; this issue will 
be addressed in the future, along with further discussion of Officer/Board succession 
planning to ensure smooth transitions. 
 
Reconfirmed that the annual membership meeting of the organization will be on April 8, 
2025. Elizabeth will post a notice on Facebook and ask interested parties to contact 
Chris for the link to Zoom for the meeting. In anticipation of that meeting Elizabeth will 
reach out to an individual to invite their participation in PShR. 
 
Discussed the future of the breed, noting that other breeds have also seen large 
declines. 
 
Kayla volunteered to draft a poll for the organization’s Facebook page, which has a lot 
of followers, to assess interest in the breed. 
 
Kayla is handling the annual awards and once she has them ready for mailing she will 
reach out to winners to inform them of their award. 
 
Elizabeth plans to have the Newsletter out in the next few months after she receives 
photos from the annual award winners. 
 
The group noted that despite the decline in breedings, the organization is in good 
financial condition to continue for the foreseeable future. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:05 
 
Respectfully submitted:  Chris Power 


